January 26. 2009

Mr. Roger Briggs
Central Coast Reg lfmf‘l \\ alg CGuality Control Board
895 A crm'\m P lc

I
San Luis Obispo (‘aii’i‘omza 93407

¢s on the Waste Discharge Requirements NPDES Permit for the Moss
i ( ommercial Park and Moss Lapding Cement Company & Facility
Order Ko. R3-2009-002.
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Dear Mir. Briggs,

The Monitercy Bay National Marine Sanctuary (MBNMS) has reviewed the Draft Waste Discharge
Requirements Order No, R3-2009-002. National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES)
‘r\’ 0. CADODT005. for the Permit for the Moss Landing Commercial Park and Moss Landing Cement
( \Wllqd]‘\ LR. I—( Lll ‘L

The MBNMS reviewed this NPDES permit under its authority defined at 15 CFR Sections 922.49
and 922.134(b). and procedures defined in Section V.E ol the Memorandum of Agreement on water
quality protection within the Sanctuary (June 1992).

This Permit regulates the facility, which is a “green™ cement plant, operated at the location of the
former National Refractories and Minerals Corporation cement plant.  The facility discharges
caleium and magnesiwm depleted scawater hito the Monterey Bay National Marine Sanctuary.  As
stated 1 the Draft Order, the D1 avger plans 1o operate a pilot-scale operation with a daily average
discharpe of .04mged and a ',1 ty maximum discharge of ,‘OD megd. The phase 1 operation witl be
followed by a prototype operation with a daily maximum discharge of 25 med, and uluimately. by a
full-scale operation with discharge of up to 60med. The Dix‘chargcr’s precipitation process also
uliiizes carbon dioxide sparged from flue gases of the neighboring Moss Landing Power Plant,
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MENMS stalf have been coordinating with RWOQCH stafl on the evaluation of this Permit for the
nast several months. We appreciate that RWQCB stafl evaluated the potential effects of
truimment and i ‘Wnngemem as we previously requested, and found that the “relatively low flows
Moss l anding Harbor water thrm_lfzh the Moss Landing Cement Plant would have negligible
ential impingement and entraiiiment impacts”,  Additionally. we understand that the temperature
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awater will not be signific un”} ratsed as 1t moves lrom the intake location to the facility™s

m the Monlerey Beyv, Lastlv, we also understand, based upon conversations with RWOCR
, that operation of tus facility, in the proposed manner, will have beneficial environmenial
Impacty by sequestering carbon dioxide within the cement. ('omh'ning the stack zas effluent of the

oring power prant will allow the sequestration of mitlions of tons of carbon
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On the basis of the conditions defined in the draft NPDES permit and the monitoring and reporting
program in the permit. the Sanctuary does not object o the issuance of this NPDES permit |15 CFR
Section 922.49(¢)|. Please send a copy of the signed permit to the Sanctuary office after the
Regional Board adopts it at the March 20, 2009 public meeting.

Thank vou for the opportunity to review this Permit for the Moss Landing Commercial Park and
Moss Landing Cement Company & Facility. I you have any questions regarding our comments
please contact Ms. Deirdre Hall in the MBNMS office by phone at 831-647-4207 or via email at
deirdre hall‘wnoaa.gov. Thank you for your cooperation with the Monterey Bay National Marine
Sanctuary.

Sincerely,
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Paul Michel
Superintendent
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